
BRIGHTON LAKES COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT 

COVID-19 ANNOUNCEMENT 

As the State of Florida and Osceola County enter the first phase of reopening during the COVID-

19 public health emergency, the Brighton Lakes Community Development District (“District”) 

and District staff are working to develop a reopening plan for its amenity facilities. At the District’s 

most recent Board of Supervisor’s meeting, held on May 7, 2020, the Board determined that it is 

in the best interests of the District and its residents for the amenity facilities, including the pool, 

fitness center, and the athletic courts, to remain closed at least through this first phase of reopening.  

Executive Order 20-112, issued by Governor DeSantis on April 29, 2020, outlines Florida’s Phase 

1 Reopening Plan. The Order provides that people should limit social interaction and not gather in 

groups larger than ten in any public space that does not readily allow for appropriate social 

distancing. The Order does not have an expiration date, and the transition into Phase 2 opening 

will be evaluated on a week-to-week basis.  

The District’s priority is to ensure that, when facilities do reopen, the District has plans and 

procedures in plan to comply with state and local orders including adherence to social distancing 

requirements, ensuring that no groups of more than ten gather in public spaces that do not allow 

for distancing, and taking other appropriate precautions to protect the safety of residents and staff. 

 

Kristen Suit 

        District Manager  

 


